February 2008
I now have a vague idea of what it means to live in Norway. I have been living here for approx. a month, and I have met some very nice people, who also attend my school. (Høgskolen I Molde) www.himolde.no 

I’m sharing a flat with 3 guys from Belarus. They are really nice, and we seem to get along just fine. We do not take the same courses, but we can help each other in other ways, like taking a “fresh” look at the others CV, in order to improve it. We also help each other with the English language. When ever someone makes a mistake the other corrects him/her. This is quit reassuring, as it is the best way to improve. Learning by doing. 

I have group work tomorrow at 11.00 am. The work is breaking down an article and building it up again. We have to read, understand and present to the rest of the class. It is not always easy to get the job done, but it’s getting there. My group consists of Frank Mundal, Kostas Chatzieleftheriadis, Kristian Greve and me. This is in the subject: Management of Value Systems. 

We also have another group work in a different course. This course is called International Shipping. Here I am in a group with only Frank and Kostas. We decided to write about Terminal effiency and compare Rotterdam to Singapore. 
24. February 2008. 

Correction: We changed our minds. We are writing about 3 ports, and their ability to compete against each other.  Namely Rotterdam, Zeebrugge and Hamburg. 

The Management of Value Systems article has now been presented and we did a summary. All we need now is Kristian to do the last bit – the conclusion. It is not due until May 1st, so we so not have to rush it fortunately.

I have started on my dissertation. It is still however very small steps at a time though. I have a meeting with my Professor Harald Martin Hjelle Monday at 13.30 to discuss the first steps of the paper. He did say that he is not an expert on Radio Frequency Identification (RFID) but I think he might me of some help to me anyway, as I need a good approach to it. 

